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To: Larry Krissek, Chair, Committee on Curriculum and Instruction(CCI)

From: James Fredal, Chair, CCI Sciences Subcommittee 

Re: Chemistry BS Degree Semester Conversion Proposal 

Date: April 26, 2011

Larry:

The Sciences subcommittee of the CCI met on Monday, April 25 to review the BS degree program in Chemistry and approved the proposal unanimously contingent upon the following changes and corrections.

First, we requested that the PACER numbers be reviewed.  The maximum required credit hours offered outside the unit are listed as 8, but should perhaps be 5.  The other numbers appear to be correct but were difficult to check because of the format of the course list, which lists several versions of each required sequence and doesn't offer clear totals for prerequisite courses, required courses, and electives. Also, many of the courses are listed as re-envisioned but are not listed with their quarter equivalents.  These quarter courses should be added.

The difficulty of checking PACER was compounded by the placement of the four-year plans and the format of the advising sheet.  The latter does not offer course hour totals for required courses, electives, or prerequisites.  Perhaps these totals could be added in the appropriate places.  We also request that the four-year plans be moved to the bottom of the document to aid comparisons between the PACER chart, the course list, and the semester advising sheet.

Finally, the Transition plan, while quite complete, seemed very general in regards to bridge courses: what bridge courses would be needed and offered, when and for how long. Also, the final sentence was somewhat dense. It alludes to enrollment increases,  upon which transition plans seem to depend.  The committee felt that this should either be explained further and clarified, or the sentence dropped.

Since these are largely corrections and format issues, we did not feel the changes were substantial enough to merit returning the document to the originating unit, so we forward the proposal to the full CCI with a recommendation for approval, with the understanding that these and any further corrections will be made before the document goes forward.
Thanks very much,


Jim Fredal


cc: Bernadette Vankeerbergen
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